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INT. AA MEETING HALL - NIGHT

MICHAEL - 30s, the dishevelled look of a man trying to keep 
his life in order - steps up to the podium in a small room 
less than half full of only mildly interested people.

MICHAEL
Hi. Um. I’m uh... I’m Michael. 
Mike. I’ve been clean for 11 months 
and 12 days.

He shows his green chip. He nods to the brief applause.

MICHAEL
Wow. I haven’t been up here in... 
God. Um. I guess I’ll just...

(takes a breath)
Do you ever think about magicians? 
I mean really think about them? 
They have this uncanny ability to 
mess with your mind. Make things 
disappear even though you’re 
staring... Right at it! I mean, 
it’s probably the easiest thing in 
the world, but, man! When I was 12 
I wanted to be a magician. Mike the 
Magnificent. And my dad... he had 
this one trick I could never figure 
out. He’d be holding this queen, 
this black queen. Then he’d just 
snap his fingers and it’d be red! A 
red queen. Just like that! And if 
you ever asked how he did it, he’d 
go like this and say...

He flutters his hands.

MICHAEL
Magic!

(beat)
I wanted to learn how to make 
things disappear. Vanish in a puff 
of smoke. My dad... magic tricks 
and baseball. Only two things that 
ever seemed to make him happy. Now, 
I know. Can’t blame your addiction 
on anyone and I don’t. Especially 
not him. My old man never did 
drugs... I don’t think he even had 
a drop of beer... ‘Course, that 
never stopped him from being a 
sonuvabitch... So I wanted to 
disappear. And getting high... Oh, 
I’d disappear, alright. 

(MORE)



When I could afford a stash? I’d 
disappear. I’d disappear. I’d just 
vanish for days! In my apartment. 
Strung out on the floor in a corner 
watching roaches pass and just 
thinking about that damn card 
trick!

(beat)
But now I’m clean.

He shows the green chip again.

MICHAEL
11 months and 12 days. And my 
dad... well he passed away last 
weekend. And while I’d like to 
think he’s in a better place, I 
know he never deserved it.

(beat)
But you know what? I’ll bet that 
sonuvabitch got up there somehow 
anyway. And when Saint Peter asks 
“how did you get here”, you know 
what he’ll say?

Michael flutters his hands.

MICHAEL
Magic!

MICHAEL (CONT'D)
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